
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

May 17, 2017 
 

 
Todd G. Roth    Via todd.roth@firststreetlaw.com 
First Street Law   and United States Mail 
16 1st Street SE 
Glenwood, MN  56334 
 
RE: MBAU Docket A-8034 Glenwood/Minnewaska and Glenwood Townships; 
 OAH Docket 84-0331-34287 (Corrective Ordinance No. 8, Third Series) 
 
Dear Mr. Roth: 

 On July 12, 2016, the City of Glenwood (City) adopted Corrective Ordinance 
No. 8, Third Series (Ordinance) for annexation of certain real city-owned properties from 
Minnewaska and Glenwood Townships.  Said Ordinance was received by the Office of 
Administrative Hearings on March 16, 2017. 

 On or about March 23, 2017, the Corporate Data Unit of the Minnesota 
Department of Transportation contacted the Office of Administrative Hearings 
concerning whether or not the proposed annexation areas were already located within 
the corporate limits of the City.  The Corporate Data Unit also provided 1971 and 1977 
historical documents concerning the annexation of the properties. 

 On May 15, 2017, the Office of Administrative Hearings received your letter, as 
counsel for the City, confirming that the proposed annexation areas are already within 
the corporate limits of the City and requesting dismissal of the Ordinance in this matter. 
 
 The Ordinance is hereby withdrawn; no further action will be taken on the above-
referenced matter; and the Office of Administrative Hearings’ file in this matter is now 
CLOSED.  Please contact me at 651-361-7909 or star.holman@state.mn.us if you have 
any questions. 
 
      Sincerely, 
 
 
      STARLENE J. HOLMAN 
      State Program Administrator Senior 
 
c:  City of Glenwood, c/o David Iverson, Administrator 
 (cityofglenwood@wisper-wireless.com and US Mail) 
     Minnewaska Town Board, c/o Kaye Nelson, Clerk (US Mail) 
     Glenwood Town Board, c/o David Sibell, Clerk (US Mail) 
     Donna Quandt, Pope County Auditor (donna.quandt@co.pope.mn.us and US Mail) 
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